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Overview 

House File 2076 prohibits the commissioner of the Pollution Control Agency (PCA) from 

spending money from the Closed Landfill Investment Fund (CLIF) unless appropriated by 

the legislature. 

The CLIF was created in 1999 to accrue funds to be expended after fiscal year 2020 for 

the perpetual care and maintenance of the landfills (now numbering more than 110) that 

are enrolled in PCA’s Clean Landfill Program.  About $20 million from the Solid Waste 

Fund were transferred to CLIF in 2000-2003, which maintains a current balance of 

approximately $84 million. 
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